MINUTES OF YSBYTY YSTWYTH COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 21st JUNE 2021.
The meeting was held remotely due to Covid-19 restrictions.
Present,
 Cllr’s Sheena Duller, Gwyneth Davies, Christian Pateman, Alan Wilkinson, and Ifan Jones Evans.
Apologies were received from Cllr’s Clare Rooke, Amanda Williams, and Matthew Sims.
Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed to be a true record, proposed by Cllr Ifan Jones Evans and seconded by Cllr Gwyneth Davies.
Matters Arising.
Hafod Lower Lodge. There is still no update on the ongoing issues.
Wesley Terrace. 
Ceredigion County Council have received a letter from the owners of number 1 Wesley Terrace. There were some comments in the letter that needed to be clarified with Ceredigion. Cllr Christian Pateman was going to write to Ceredigion with explanations. The owner has agreed to carry out the repair work required and has asked a local contractor to proceed with the work.
Coed Pantffynon, there is nothing further to add.
Correspondence
Planning applications a planning application has been received for the erection of a dwelling adjacent to Hafoty, Pontrhydygroes. Cllr Christian Pateman declared an interest in this and left the meeting during the discussion. Councillors discussed the application and there were no objections.
Ms Judith Strauss. Ms Strauss had recently sent a letter to the community council expressing her concerns on work being carried out by a neighbour below her property. Her concern was that the work could make her property unstable, and the work involved moving mining waste. The clerk has written back to Ms Strauss advising her to contact NRW and Ceredigion’s planning department.
Annual Audit. The annual audit has been carried out by our internal auditor, Mrs Emma Hill. The clerk has sent copies of the audit report to the councillors electronically. Councillors discussed the content of the report and agreed to approve the findings. The clerk signed the document using her electronic signature.
War Memorial and Community Garden. It was suggested again to ask for quotes to carry out some repair work on the war memorial. This needs to be done before November. As for the community garden it was suggested that we look for grant funding to assist with improvement work in the garden.
The councillors offered their congratulations to Cllr Ifan Jones Evans on being nominated for an award for Best Radio Presenter of the Year. 
